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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 16th August 2018 commencing at 4.00pm in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council 
meetings.   

 

BUDGET 
Council adopted the 2018-2019 Annual Budget at a Special Meeting held on 26th July 2018. 
 
Local Government continues to operate in a financially challenging environment, with increased pressure from Federal 
and State Government to deliver more with limited resources.  The Shire is the custodian of a large number of assets 
made up from Infrastructure (roads, footpaths, kerbing, signs) Drainage, Land, Buildings, Parks and Reserves and Plant 
and Equipment.  When making decisions in relation to these assets, the Council is committed to the philosophy of  
renewal of existing assets before acquiring new assets.  In addition, and only where possible, rationalising existing  
assets that are no longer used or do not meet the agreed level of services. 
 
The Budget has at its foundation the aspirations of the Council and Community, providing details on specific capital 
projects that will be undertaken during the year as well as funding the ongoing services the Shire provides. 
 
Council identified in its Long term Financial Plan that an increase in rate revenue of at least 5% per annum was  
necessary in order to continue to meet its obligations for provision of services to the community, maintenance of  
existing assets and creation of new assets.  After lengthy discussion and review of competing priorities and demands, 
the Council has included a 4% increase in rate revenue from all UV (rural) and GRV (townsite) properties.  This  
generates additional revenue of $96,500. 
 
Modest increases in rate revenue are necessary each year to ensure the Council is in a position to continue to provide 
the range of services and facilities the community has come to expect and enjoy. 
 
The early payment discount of 5% will continue to be offered, as will payment by either the two instalment or four  
instalment plans. 
 
There has been no increases in refuse and recycling charges levied annually on townsite properties.  Refuse and  
recycling charges have remained at the same level since 2011. 
 
Budget Highlights 
 
Great Southern Housing Initiative 
Council is participating in the Great Southern Housing Initiative. This project consists of development of Aged  
Appropriate Housing as well as Key Worker accommodation across seven Local Governments in the Great Southern 
Region. 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup has been successful in securing $10,000,000 funding through the Building Better 
Regions Fund (BBRF), and the Shire of Kojonup has secured $2,600,000 through the Regional Aged Accommodation 
Program (RAAP).  This funding will see construction of some 79 housing units for independent seniors and regional  
employees across the seven Local Governments involved in the Initiative.  Additional funding required will be provided 
by the participating Local Governments. 
 
For Broomehill-Tambellup this exciting project will deliver four Aged Appropriate dwellings in Broomehill, two chalets 
at the Broomehill Caravan Park as well as two key worker dwellings in Broomehill and one in Tambellup. 
 
The decision on the RAAP has only recently been made (June 30), and funding agreement documents are currently  
being executed, so final figures are yet to be determined. 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup’s contribution is funded by monies already held in the Building Reserve and sale of 
existing older housing stock which results in a minimal impact on the Shire’s budget.  Notwithstanding this, a short 
term loan may be required as sale of existing housing stock may take several years.  
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BUDGET cont.. 
 
Road Construction 
A road construction program of $1,877,500 is planned for the coming year.  Council is fortunate to receive funding 
from the Regional Road Group and Roads to Recovery program, which assists in meeting the costs in completing the 
planned projects.  Regional Road Group funding is allocated on the basis that 2/3 in funding is provided by Main Roads 
WA and Councils are required to contribute 1/3.  Roads to Recovery funding does not require a matching contribution. 
 
The current Roads to Recovery program ends 30 June 2019 and while the Federal Government have assured  
continuation of this funding, the amounts allocated to the Roads to Recovery program beyond the end of the financial 
year are not yet known. 
 
Upgrade of footpaths in the Broomehill and Tambellup townsites will commence during the year, and will continue in 
stages over the coming 4-5 years. 
 
Plant Replacement 
Council continues to strive to maintain a modern fleet of vehicles and equipment.  To assist with attaining this  
objective, a 10 Year Plant Replacement Program has been developed and refined over a number of years.  Optimum 
changeover times have been identified for plant and equipment, ensuring Council receives best value for money and to 
minimise the impact on annual budgets. 
 
Funds are held in the Plant Reserve which is used to achieve all changeovers and purchases included in the Plant  
Replacement Program.  Any savings realised throughout the year on plant and equipment changeovers is retained in 
the Reserve for future requirements. 
 
Major items scheduled for changeover in 18/19 include the Isuzu truck TA017, Isuzu truck TA386, Caterpillar tyred  
roller BH005, 2 Toro mowers, John Deere Gator and the light fleet.  A service hoist and an oil supply/disposal system 
and storage will be installed in the workshop at the Tambellup Depot 
 
Transfer Stations 
The community has raised on numerous occasions the difficulties in disposing of rubbish from 240 Wheelie Bins into 
the skip bins at the transfer stations.  Council has made an allocation of $20,000 to purchase and install bin lifters at 
both the Broomehill and Tambellup transfer stations. 
 
Parks, Gardens and Reserves 
$55,000 has been included to improve the drainage at the junior playground in Diprose Park which floods during  
periods of heavy rain, and install shade over this area.  This project was deferred in 2017/18 and will be complete this 
year. 
 
A request was received from the community for Council to consider an extension to the surface of the basketball court 
in Crawford Street to make this a full sized court, and improve the lighting for night use.  This will enable this facility to 
be better utilised.  Grant funding will be sought to assist with completion of this project. 
 
The community has expressed interest in developing ‘community gardens’ in Broomehill and Tambellup.  Council has 
allocated funding to assist the community groups get established, with in kind works and materials. 
 
Tambellup Caravan Park 
Council purchased the former bowling club in Tambellup in 17/18, and has set aside $10,000 to investigate  
development of this land into a Caravan Park. 
 
Holland Track 
In recognising the importance of encouraging visitors to our Shire, the Council has allocated $20,000 towards design of 
a ‘Holland Track Interpretive Centre’ and bring together other existing tourism plans for the Shire. 
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2018/19 Budget Summary 

A snapshot showing the allocation of resources across the organisation in the 2018/19 Budget compared to 2017/18 
Actuals and 2017/18 Budget. 
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices and         
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These           
documents are available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FROM THE JULY COUNCIL MEETING 
Council and staff held a budget workshop on 19th July 
2018 to go through the draft budget and make       
amendments prior to adoption.  The workshop provided 
an opportunity for all Councillors to gain an                   
understanding of the content of the document and how 
funding is allocated to the various programs and          
activities, and discussion about priorities for the coming 
year. 
Following the workshop, Council held its Ordinary 
Meeting.  The following matters were discussed: 
 Council considered and endorsed an amendment to 

its policy that deals with the appointment of an Acting 
Chief Executive Officer during periods where the Chief 
Executive Officer is absent for five days or more. 

 Council considered and endorsed an amendment to 
its policy that deals with the use of Shire equipment 
by community organisations and Council staff.  

 Council received the annual report on progress       
towards the outcomes of the Disability Action and 
Inclusion Plan.  This report is submitted to the         
Disability Services Commission to inform their Annual 
Report. 

 Council received the Shire’s reviewed Workforce Plan, 
which outlines the resourcing required to deliver the 
outcomes of the Community Strategic Plan over the 
next four years. 

TOWNSCAPING 
Shire staff have recently planted grass trees in the       
garden nibs on Crowden St.  These were supplied by   
Fremantle business Replants.com who ‘rescue’ grass 
trees from development sites where bushland is being 
cleared for residential and commercial development.   
 
While these, and the others planted at the Pavilion and 
St John Ambulance Sub Centre are settling in, and to give 
them their best chance at surviving the transplant, they 
should remain undisturbed.  Please don’t break the 
leaves off – these are vital for the plants ongoing 
health. 

 

WORKS  
The strong winds we have experienced over recent 
weeks have kept the maintenance crew busy, with trees 
and branches requiring removal from roads across the 
Shire. This has tied in well with the roadside pruning that 
is underway at the moment, mainly in the Broomehill 
area.  Other routine tasks at this time of the year include 
pot hole repair and patching, and maintenance of road 
signage and guideposts.  Staff have also installed a new 
drainage sump at the corner of Norrish and Crowden St, 
and concrete steps to the oval in Tambellup. 
 
With all funded road construction jobs completed at the 
end of the financial year, the construction crew has been 
focussed on grading of bitumen edges, with Broomehill-
Kojonup Road, Flat Rocks Road, Fairfield Road, North 
Greenhills Road and Tieline Roads completed to date.  
 
A machinery demonstration day was held at the         
Tambellup Depot on the 10th July.  This was well     
attended by works staff from neighbouring Councils and 
provided dealers an opportunity to showcase new and 
improved technology on the various items of plant      
utilised by Councils. 
 
The Parks and Gardens crew has had their hands full with 
weed control, oval maintenance, mowing in the        
townsites, and repairs and maintenance to reticulation 
systems in both towns.  Some landscaping work has   
commenced at the Broomehill Complex, and in            
consultation with the Complex Committee, will be        
ongoing.  Planting of the garden beds adjacent to the 
Broomehill Hall has commenced and street tree pruning 
has been ongoing.  Dam levels are slowly increasing, with 
Broomehill Town Dam at 50% capacity, Tambellup West 
Dam (No 2) at 90% and Jam Creek Dam at 30%.  We look 
forward to more rain in coming months boosting these 
levels to sustain our ovals through the summer. 
 
In line with the new financial year and budget              
requirements, work has started on gathering prices and 
information for items listed in the Ten Year Plant         
Replacement Program.  Submissions for the next round 
of funded road construction projects have been         
compiled and forwarded to the Regional Roads Group for 
consideration for the 2019/2020 year. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback 
from its   residents and customers.  If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a 
number of ways you can do this: 
 
 Attend in person at either of our administration 

offices -  Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm      
Monday to Friday,  Broomehill office Tuesday to 
Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 
For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

WASTE TRANSFER STATION – PRE PAID TIP CARDS  
Residents are advised that 2017/2018 Waste Transfer 
Station passes expired on 31 July 2018, however as the 
new passes (and rates notices) will not be available by 
this date, these passes will continue to be accepted until 
31 August 2018.    New passes valid for 2018/2019 will 
be distributed with rates notices by this date, for those 
residents who do not receive the kerbside rubbish and 
recycling collections. Prepaid passes will be available to 
purchase at the Shire Administration offices in coming 
weeks. For more information please contact the Shire. 

SNAP SEND SOLVE 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is trialling the ‘Snap 
Send Solve’ app, which is a free app that easily allows you 
to report issues to the relevant authority – in this case, 
the Shire.  When downloaded to your mobile device, it 
allows you to take a photo of the problem, make notes, 
add contact details, record the exact location, and then 
send – this generates an email which is sent to the Shire 
for actioning. 
 
We have had a couple of instances in recent weeks after 
strong winds where residents have used the system to 
advise of fallen trees.  The benefit of this system is that 
the ability to provide a photo of the issue allows the Shire 
to determine the best course of action without             
necessarily having to go out and inspect first – for        
example, does the tree require a chainsaw or a loader to 
remove from the road?  This in turn saves time and     
resources. 
 
The Shire is keen to trial this system and we encourage 
residents to download the app through either the App 
Store or Google Play. Reports can also be submitted from 
your desktop PC, through the Snap Send Solve website – 
www.snapsendsolve.com.  If you would like to know 
more please contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 
 

 BLOOM FESTIVAL  
Thank you to those groups and individuals who            
responded to the call for events for inclusion in the 
Bloom Festival program. The Festival runs from 22nd  

September to 21st October, with events being held 
across the Hidden Treasures Shires - Woodanilling, 
Katanning, Kojonup, Kent, Broomehill-Tambellup,     
Cranbrook, Gnowangerup and Plantagenet. It’s a great 
time of the year to be out and about in our region, and 
the Bloom Festival publicity will help to spread the word.  
A number of events within the Shire have been           
nominated for inclusion in the program, including: 
 ‘Books and Blooms’ at the Henry Jones Café – 

throughout the Festival period 
  ‘Fantasy Flowers’ at the Tambellup CWA – 7th and 

8th October 2018. 
 Old Time Outdoor Family Movie Night at the      

Tambellup Community Pavilion – 19th October 2018 
 Holland Track Busy Bee – 21st October 2018 
More information on each of these events will be         
provided through Topics closer to the date, however we 
encourage you to keep an eye out for the Bloom Festival 
Program which will be available in coming months, and 
support the wide array of events being held in our       
region. 

DID YOU KNOW…..? 
….That the Water Corporation has an entire page on its 
website packed full of troubleshooting guides for       
common water related problems, information on        
detecting and repairing leaks, details of water outages 
and how to report a fault.  Why not have a look – go to 
www.watercorporation.com.au/faults . 
 
But wait, there’s more!  There’s also an entire page    
dedicated to saving water – as WA continues to           
experience the effects of a drying climate, it is becoming 
increasingly important that we ensure our water services 
meet future demands. In this section, you will find lots of 
tips and ideas on how we can all help save our most   
precious resource.  Go to 
www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water . 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.snapsendsolve.com
http://www.watercorporation.com.au/faults
http://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water
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It has been a very quiet couple of months at the CRC - we would love to see more community 

involvement in programs that can be offered here. Please let us know if there is a course, 

workshop or information session that you would like and we will try and organise it. 
 

We are still waiting on the Dept Primary Industries to make formal offers to all CRC’s with   

regard to funding from March 2019. We are all aware of the proposals but until a definite 

offer is made, we are in a state of limbo with the future of our CRC. 
 

At a recent meeting with the Shire, we discussed the role of the CRC in our community and 

where to from here - we would like to thank the Shire very much for their continued interest 

and support of the CRC. 
 

During July school holidays, we held two activity days which were well supported.  

During the October school holidays, we will be running a “Sports Fun Inflatables” day - see ad 

below and register with us now. 
 

Available soon at the CRC - Field Guide of Western Australian Wildflowers - limited supply so 

be early to reserve your copy - see ad below 

Tambellup CRC Roundup 

$15 
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Come on in and see our range of eco-friendly products  and locally made giftware, available to purchase. 

 Catrosa, a variety of soaps, woodcraft, handmade gifts & naturally grown & processed olive oil. 

 Exclusively Lee has a range of handbags created by Lee Lay, a perfect gift for that special lady. 

 Splinters Gallery has a range of wooden  frames with barbed wire inserts  by Tony Lay 

 

 

VISITING AUTHOR IN AUGUST                                                             
In conjunction with Children’s Book Week,  our visiting author for 2018 is the lovely Davina Bell. 

Davina will be holding workshops for the Tambellup Primary School students on  Wednesday 29th  

August at the Tambellup Library. 

On Thursday 30th August Davina will be visiting Broomehill Primary School. 

We thank the Children’s Book Council of Australia WA Branch (Inc.) for their generous funding, without 
their support this event would not take place.   

Davina's Books: http://www.davinabell.com/books/ 

Davina's Presentations: http://www.davinabell.com/speaking/ 

The theme will be “Find your treasure”, this will be so much fun for the children!  

http://www.davinabell.com/books/
http://www.davinabell.com/speaking/
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School Holiday Activities 

Wednesday 4th July and the CRC ran a Cake Decorating activity for the children. 

Many thanks to the lovely Cake Decorating Group, especially Aileen, Janine and Vanessa, for 

organising and running everything. 

All children were very focused  and incredibly well behaved - evidenced by how quiet it was in 

the room and the result was some wonderful cup cake and biscuit creations. 

Well done to everyone!!  

On Thursday 12th July we held a ‘Movie and Popcorn’ morning and once again the children were 

very well behaved - each child then received a voucher for a milkshake at the Post Office - a 

good day had by all. 
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State Library -                

Inter-Library Loan    

Changes To all public          

libraries in WA                           

Please take note of the  

following: 

 

As of the 1
st
 of August, as a result of a 

joint review between the State Library of 

Western Australia and representatives 

from the Public Libraries WA Group 

(PLWA), what can be requested via the 

Public Libraries Inter Library Loans will 

be changed. 

Due to these restrictions, the following 

items cannot be requested on                  

Inter-library loan:  

 No items less than twelve months 

old  both fiction and non-fiction 

 No junior fiction or YA items – some 

exceptions for YA graphic novels over 12 

months old 

 No Audio books or DVDs 

There are exceptions for people with  

special needs including disabilities and     

culturally and linguistically diverse     

backgrounds (CALD).  

A frequently asked questions sheet is 

available at the library or online. Impacts 

of the changes will be reviewed over the 

next 12 months. Albany Public Library 

will endeavour to adjust our purchasing 

to anticipate items of need where       

possible.  
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The Woods and Farmer families sincerely thank everyone for their love 

and support during our time of sorrow. 

A special mention to the Palliative Care nurses, Dr Saleem, GSAHS , 

staff at KDH and to those who supported Lexie through her illness. 

Forever grateful.  

Thankyou 
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BROOMEHILL PUBLIC LIBRARY 
30360 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill Village 6318 

Email: BHVCounter@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Phone: 98253 555 

New Large Print Bulk loan  

available to borrow until the 1st of 

September 2018 

 

 

 

mailto:BHVCounter@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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FREE SKIN CANCER SCREENING 
Tambellup Lions Club 

 

As a joint project with 
 

The Lions Cancer Institute Inc. 
 

The team will conduct a Free Skin Cancer Screening in  
 

Tambellup 
On Saturday 15 September 

At Tambellup St John Ambulance Building 
 

If you are 20 years or older and can answer 
‘YES’ to three (3) of the following you may be at risk. 

 

 A family member who has had a malignant melanoma. 
(Mother, Brother, Sister or Grandparents) 

 

 Five or more moles (not freckles) on your forearms. 
 

 Previously had moles removed that were not cancers 
 

 Previously had skin cancer. 
 

 A mole or freckle, which is changing, size, colour or shape 
 

 Fair skin that always burns rather than tans 
 

 Had blistering sunburn as a child enough to stay off school 
 

 Any inflamed skin sores that do not heal 
 

Please contact Andrew Bradshaw on 9825 3046 
or 0467 255 083 for an appointment. 



 Topics August 2018 Page 19 

 

 

 
 

 

If you are an interested 
 Community Member, or Potential 

Investor, Leaseholder or Manager… 
 
 

…you are invited to attend a public 
meeting to consider a community group 

proposal to purchase the Tambellup  
Delicatessen 

 
 
 

TAMBELLUP COMMUNITY PAVILION 
TUESDAY AUGUST 7 
6:45 for 7pm START 
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Approved Bar Managers Course 

The Tambellup Community Pavilion Association and the Tambellup CRC                                                           

are going to be running a Bar Managers Accreditation Course for community members                            

to upskill themselves and become Approved Managers - accepted Australia wide.  

Where:  Tambellup CRC 

When:  Tuesday 4th September 2018 

Time:   7.30pm 

Prerequisites:  

 Unique Student Identifier (USI) - you can create one at:  http://www.usi.gov.au/ 

 Responsible Service of Alcohol (RSA) - this must already have been completed - bring your certificate  

 Obtain a National Police Clearance (NPA) - must be current (within the last 3 months) -  bring it along 

On the night: 

 Complete the online training course at the CRC - ($139.00 through Clubs WA) 

 Complete the RGL online Approved Manager Application at the CRC 

 Lodge the Application Summary and pay required fee - ($181.00) 

After completion of lodgement, you will be issued with an Approved Manager ID Card which must be carried 

with you at all times whilst serving alcohol. 

As all the current Bar Managers at the Pavilion are acting in a voluntary capacity, it would be great to see as 

many members as possible become Approved Managers to lighten the load on the current few. 
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SOUP & 

SWEETS FOR 

SENIORS  

Tambellup and Broomehill residents  

invited to attend 

Thursday 16th August  

11.30am 

At the Tambellup CRC 
 

Please RSVP by Friday 10th 98251 177 

HERE WE COME TO REEL YOU IN………… 
The Tambellup CWA are hosting a  

Fish & Chip night on Friday 24th August 2018 
First orders taken from 6pm 

To be held at the Sporting Pavilion (Oval) 

Adults serve of Fish, Chips and Salad $15, Kids serve $6 

Sweets $5 

                Come along and meet up with old and new friends 

                                       Full Bar Service available  

This is intended as an ongoing monthly event as we are raising funds for a desperately  

needed new roof for the CWA building. 

 

Congratulations 

Leon Squibb 

and  

Kate Batchelor 

 

Sympathy to the 
families of the 

passing of  
LEXIE FARMER – 

WOODS 

 
Alan Jones—80 years 

 

Dave Herbert—90 years 

 

Corey Hull—21 years 

 

Tambellup Tennis Club AGM 
13 August, Monday 

7.30pm sharp @ Tambellup Hotel 
 

Please be there to help discuss our 
5 year plan. 

 
RSVP appreciated to Kylie Lockyer 

TAMBELLUP 

TENNIS 

CLUB 
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Tambellup Agricultural Society 

Unfortunately, the Tambellup Agricultural Society is in recess once again. 

At the moment there are only four active committee members and they 

alone cannot continue to carry the load. 

At the last committee meeting, it was decided to go into recess for this 

year and see what eventuates at the AGM next February. 

Without a much larger group of committed people who will be very active in 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Shire of 

Cranbrook will be holding Seniors Group Fitness 

Classes for 10 sessions occurring fortnightly from 

Wednesday 15 August to Wednesday 19 December 

2018. 

The classes will be run at the Tambellup Community 

Pavilion from 11.00am to 11.45am. 

There is no cost for Broomehill and Tambellup      

seniors to attend the 10 session program but you 

must register and complete the appropriate         

documentation for the instructor. 

A light lunch can be provided after the class for $5 if 

sufficient numbers are received.  Please notify the 

Shire on registration if you would like this service. 

MOBILITY &  

WELLNESS  

CLASSES 

Please contact the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup on 9825 3555 to reserve your spot – numbers are 

strictly limited to maintain an effective class size, so first in, first served! 

For more information please contact Pam Hull at the Shire. 
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Coffee and Tea Catch Up 

Morning tea for ladies over 60 

years young 

10am  

Henry Jones Building 

31 August 2018 

(Last Friday of every month) 

Contact Meriel 0429 025 862 

Or Lynn 0427 241 123 

 
CRANBROOK W.I.F.E MEETING 

TIME: 9am – 12pm 

DATE: Tuesday 21st August 

LOCATION: Gillamii Centre, Cranbrook  

Daycare will be available at Mare Bears Daycare 

RSVP 14th August: Anika Watterson (Secretary) 

0403 880 076 or cranbrook@wife.org.au 

 



Topics August 2018 Page 26 

 

 

 

38 Norrish Street Tambellup WA 6320      PH-08 9825 1169 

SALE!! SALE!! SALE!! 
30% of ALL Anna Chandler items and Jones & Co 

pottery items for the month of August!!! 
Plus as always plenty of home made treats and great coffee daily!! 
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Topics Submissions 

All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the 
month. 

Email—tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, 

Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

Ladies Daffodil Night 

is having a break this 

year but keep a lookout 

for 

 

in October. 

Any ladies wanting to help out please 

contact Carolyn Cunningham—

paulncarolyn@bigpond.com 

 

Are you interested in learning self-defence?  Or need to improve your fitness  

levels? 

Then this might be for you: 

KARATE LESSONS IN TAMBELLUP 
For anyone aged between 10 and 100 years of age, family groups welcome. 

Karate will be held at the Tambellup Hall, on Tuesday evenings 6.30 - 7.30pm 

commencing 17th July 2018. 

Cost is $5.00 per person per session. 

Contact Peter Vlahov on 0418 955642 for more information, or just turn up! 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY 

CRANBROOK ART 

GROUP 
 

PEN AND INK  

WORKSHOP 

AUGUST 13TH 2018 

3 HOURS   $20 

WITH PERTH TUTOR  

ASHLEY BOWLEY 
CONTACT THEA HARRIS 98 517 171 

OR 

JOAN CLARKE 98 512 671 / 0419 

097754 

 

http://www.getty.edu/art/collection/objects/114/rembrandt-harmensz-van-rijn-two-thatched-cottages-with-figures-at-a-window-dutch-about-1640/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/4.0/
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Tambellup Lions Club 
 

On Saturday July 14th  the Tambellup Lions Club celebrated their 40 years of service to the 
Tambellup district. The club was chartered in 1978 after a group of 24 like minded people felt 
the community needed a service club. The club was initially sponsored by the Mt Barker Lions 
Club of which three of their members attend our 40th anniversary. 
 

We were also fortunate on the night to have four of the charter members attend, Mike      
Collins, Trevor Prout, Geoff Marsh and the inaugural charter president Frank Thompson. 
Mike Collins also conducted the changeover of the new office bearers for the next 12 months. 
Additional past members who attended the evening were Mark Pascoe, Lance Anderson, 
Chris Mathews, Peter Olden, Jim Householder, Brian Green , Gary Sheridan and John Brown. 
  

The evening also saw the presentation of the Ian M Stockdale Humanitarian Award to Trevor 
Prout.  This is the highest award presented to Lions in Australia for service to                      
community.  Trevor has been serving Lions for 40 years and his contribution to community in 
many other organisations is noted.  This award was nominated by Gus Roosendaal.  Well 
done Trevor. 
  

The evening was attended by 55 past and present members, at the pavilion,  we were lucky to 
be entertained by Kym Crosby who recited some bush poetry and we listened to a poem he 
penned specifically for the Lions in Tambellup. 
  

Thanks to Geraldine for her catering and Ray for serving the drinks. 
 

All in all it was a good night and we look forward to serving our community for many more 
years. If anyone has any interest in joining Lions, please contact President Andy Webster. 

 

WE SERVE 

Trevor Prout 
Recipient of the Ian M Stockdale Humanitarian Award 

Nominated by Gus Roosendaal and the Tambellup LIONS Club 
 

 Charter member of the Lions Club Tambellup in 1978 
 This recognises that he has been a member for 40 years 
 Been available for  office bearer positions and the busy bees that are held throughout 

the years 
 Not only has Trevor been an inspiration to the lions club members but he has also been 

heavily  involved in other  community activities such as St John ambulance and in his 
earlier years a member of the hockey club and the bowling club both of Tambellup to 
name a few. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

2018 PHOTO COMPETITION –  

‘OUR PATCH’ 
Thank you to all those who submitted photos to this 

year’s competition.  While the response was not as 

great as hoped, the images that were entered into 

the   competition portrayed accurately why our    

residents love where they live – from the freedom 

that our kids have to play and explore in the great 

outdoors, to our rural lifestyle and our landscapes 

that change so markedly from season to season. 

The competition was judged by a panel of local            

government officers in neighbouring Shires, who         

conveyed their congratulations to all on their                 

participation, and particularly to those selected as       

winning and highly commended entries. We hope to 

be able to   create a slide show of all images that 

were submitted, including those from Shire staff 

members who were not eligible to enter the        

competition, to be uploaded to the Shire’s website 

in the near future. 

We look forward to running another competition in 

a couple of years, and encourage all residents to 

keep an eye out for ‘that’ photo in the meantime.  

So without further ado………… CONGRATULATIONS 

to the winning and highly commended submissions 

as   follows: 

WINNER – SENIORS 
Emily Hardie – ‘Reflections’ 

HIGHLY COMMENDED – SENIORS 

Emily Hardie – ‘Rosemary and Lamb’  

Anne-Marie Lockyer – ‘Sunset on the Gordon’ 

WINNER – JUNIORS        

Abby Boyle – ‘Yabbie Time’  

HIGHLY COMMENDED – JUNIORS 

Brianna Cunningham – ‘Dad and Dog’ 

Max Sheridan – ‘Black and white picture of two bikes’ 
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JUNIOR ENTRIES 

SENIOR ENTRIES 
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A great day for visitors and 

players at our  

community day event 

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 

Men's and Ladies 

Open Day 

 



 Topics August 2018 Page 35 

 

 

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 
Results for June & July 2018 

The Tambellup Golf Club welcomes all new members. If you are new to golf or returning after a prolonged absence feel free to test the waters 

with our 9 Hole group. Please contact us for more information. Paul Cunningham 0427 251 330 or Email the club – tagcsecretary@gmail.com 

2nd June – Edwards Motors - Stroke 

18 Holes 

Winner – S Woods 65 Nett 

Runner Up – R Williams 69 Nett 

9th June  – Tambellup/Kojonup/Cranbrook 

Challenge 

Town Winner – Tambellup 34 pts 

2nd – Cranbrook 31 pts 

3rd – Kojonup 29.4 pts 

18 Holes 

Day Winner – R Williams 38 pts 

Runner Up – R Mitchell-Collins (Cranbrook) 36 pts 

Ladies 

9 Hole Winner – K Sheridan 15 pts 

18 Hole Winner – K Murray 39 pts 

16th June – Community Golf Day 

CLAAS 2 Person Ambrose 

18 Holes 

Winners – C Taylor, A Tuckett 60 ¾ Nett 

Runners Up – S Woods, D Raj 62 Nett 

3rd – J Tuckett, S Taylor 62 ¼ Nett 

9 Holes 

Winners – K Sheridan, H Norris 35 ¾ Nett 

Runners Up – P Hull, K Boyle 36 ¼ Nett 

23rd June – Woods Family Day 

Stableford Hidden Partners 

18 Holes 

Winners – M Coyne, T Y 74 Nett 

Runners Up – A Grant, J Lawrence 70 Nett 

30th June – Sheridan Day - Par 

18 Holes 

Winner – R Williams +6 

Runner Up – S Woods +2 

9 Holes 

Winner – M Batchelor -2 

Runner up – W Nazzari -3 

7th July – Katanning Panel Beaters Day - Stroke 

18 Holes 

Winner – N Lockyer 66 Nett 

Runner Up – N Sheridan 67 Nett 

9 Holes 

Winner – M Nazzari 

Runner Up – W Nazzari 

14th July – Club Day - Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winner – A Grant 42 pts 

Runner Up – N Lockyer 40 pts 

9 Holes 
Winner – K Sheridan 19 pts 
Runner Up – W Nazzari 10 pts 

21st July – Hi Way Sales & Service Day - Stroke 

18 Holes 

Winner – S Woods 69 Nett 

Runner Up – K Schlueter 75 Nett 

9 Holes 

Winner – A Grant 

Runner Up – K Sheridan 

28th July – Bulk Spreaders Day - Par 

18 Holes 

Winner – P Cunningham +6 

Runner Up – W Bradshaw +4 

9 Holes 

Winner – W Nazzari -1 

Runner Up – P Hull -2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tambellup hosted our Men’s and Ladies Open Days during 

July. Many thanks to our wonderful sponsors. 

Men’s Open Day Sponsors Ladies Open Day Sponsors 

QFH Multiparts Ace Accommodation Albany & Ryan’s 
Restaurant 

Ray White Rural WA Kojonup Shoe & Sports 

Primaries of WA Jewelpani 

Sky’s The Limit Tambellup Hotel 

Kowald’s News & Glasshouse Tiny’s Shearing Service 

Shear Force Katanning Gnowangerup Roadhouse 

WFI Trevor & Aileen Prout 

Smith Thornton Accountants Alan Grant 

Great Southern Fuels Exclusively Lee & Bibi Art Creations 

Open Day Results 
Men’s Open Day – Sunday 15th July 

4BBB Stableford – 27 Holes 

27 Hole NETT Winner – P Cunningham,  A Grant 70 pts 

27 Hole NETT Runner Up – M Burke, N Dwyer 69 pts 

27 Hole GROSS Winner – S Woods, M Coyne 52 pts 

27 Hole GROSS Runner Up – J Groves, N Lockyer 51 pts 

18 Hole NETT Winner – A Jones, J Lawrence 46 pts 

18 Hole NETT Runner Up – R Williams, K Heberle 45 pts 

18 Hole GROSS Winner – P Steicke, G Harvey 32 pts (cb) 

18 Hole GROSS Runner Up – W Byrne, R Kowald 32 pts 

9 Hole NETT Winner – 1st 9 – K Schlueter, G Herbert 22 pts 

9 Hole NETT Winner – 2nd 9 – J Wilson, J Horrocks 20 pts 

 Ladies Open Day – Tuesday 24th July 

Individual Stableford – 18 Holes 

NETT Winner – C Cunningham 40 pts 

NETT Runner Up – J Pech 38 pts 

NETT 3rd – J Burcham 37 pts (cb) 

NETT 4th – L Flowers 37 pts 

NETT 5th – J Harmer 36 pts 

GROSS Winner – L Moray 26 pts 

GROSS Runner Up – K Steicke 22pts 
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   DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

           Tell me and I forget! 

Teach me and I remember! 

Involve me and I learn! 

                                                                                    Benjamin Franklin 

 

FUN WAYS TO EXPLORE MATHS CONCEPTS 

 When dressing your little one talk about the colours of 

their clothes. 

 Count the buttons on their clothes as you are doing them 

up. 

 When walking count the steps. To different items eg: How 

many steps to the gate. 

 When climbing  stairs count the stairs. 

 Share out popcorn, slices of fruit, biscuits, lollies etc, and 

talk about who has more. 

 Provide your little one with spoons, detergent scoops, and 

plastic containers in the sand pit—count how many fill the 

bucket. 

 Use language like big and little, long and short, empty and 

full. 

 Play Hide and Seek and use positional language—over, un-

der, in, out, through, behind, on, off, beside, between, next 

to, near. 

 Sing counting rhymes and songs -  

                         1, 2, 3, 4, 5 Once I Caught A  Fish Alive  

                         Five Little Monkeys Jumping on the Bed  

                         1, 2 Buckle My Shoe 
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Thank You! 

      Mrs Sheridan and the Kindy, Pre Primary and Year 1 children  

would like to thank the students and staff of  

 Tambellup Primary School and the Tambellup Community for  

supporting the Biggest Morning Tea for Cancer.  

A total amount of $843.00 was raised and has been forwarded  

to the Cancer Council of W.A. 

 Special thanks to: 

The mums who helped the children with the 

cooking 

 *    Amanda Bradshaw 

                           *    Ashleigh Ewing 

                           *    Carmel Flowers 

                           *    Jacinta Fogerty 

                           *    Kylie Lockyer 

                          *     Alex Power 

                          *     Marie Sheridan 

                          *     Connie Witham 

                          *     Melva Woods 

To the Tambellup Primary School staff, C..R..C . staff, Colleen 

Brown, Dave Herbert, Lee Lay, Pip Newing, Gloria Hilder and Mark 
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Tambellup Health Centre   
New opening hours and phone number 

The WA Country Health Service- Great Southern  would like to advise that as 
of 1st July, the Tambellup Health Centre will be opening*: 

 

Monday 9am to 1pm 
Wednesday 9am to 1pm 
Friday 9am to 1pm 

To ensure there is a timely response to phone calls the new 

phone number is   9821 6222 

Please accept our sincere apologies for the            

inconvenience you may have experienced in respect 

to the transition of Tambellup Health Centre to new 

management.  We are committed to providing you 

with a high level of service and hope you will notice 

improvements in the forthcoming months  

The Tambellup Health Centre is looking for a casual 

cleaner to clean the Tambellup Health Centre for 4-6 

hours a week. Please contact Michelle Carrington~     

Primary Health Manager~ on 9821 6255 if you would 

like to discuss  

The Tambellup Health Centre is excited to announce 

that we have been successful in applying for Rural 

Health West funding to run 3 Podiatry clinics at the 

Tambellup Health Centre for 2018/2019. This is in 

addition to the 2 Podiatry clinics we currently have 

planned.  



 Topics August 2018 Page 39 

 

 

Monday 

T
u
e
s 

Wednesday 

T
h
ur
s 

Friday 

    
  

1 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

2 3 
Nurse/
Midwife 
Telehealth 

6 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

7 8 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Quams BSL 
checks 
Telehealth 

9 10 
Nurse/
Midwife 
Telehealth 

13 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

1
4 

15 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

1
6 

17 
Nurse/
Midwife 
Telehealth 

20 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

2
1 

22 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Quams BSL 
checks 
Telehealth 

  24 
Nurse/
Midwife 
Telehealth 

27 
Child Health 
Clinic 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

2
8 

29 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
DESMOND 
  

3
0 

31 
Physiother-
apy 
Nurse/
Midwife 
Telehealth 

Monday 
Tues-
day 

Wednesday 

T
h
u
rs 

Friday 

3 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

4 
  

5 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

6 7 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

10 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

11 12 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

1
3 

14 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

17 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Child Health 
Clinic 
  

18 
  
Podi-
atry 
clinic 

19 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Worker & 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

2
0 

21 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Social Work 

24 
  
Public Holi-
day- clinic 
closed 
  

25 26 
Nursing 
Telehealth 

2
7 

28 
Nursing 
Telehealth 
Physiothera-
py 
  

AUGUST         SEPTEMBER 

Hours – Monday 9am to 1pm, Wednesday 9am 
to 1pm, Friday 9am to 1pm* *unless otherwise 

stated 

New phone number 9821 6222 
Service Appointments 

Nursing Drop in clinic NO appointment required 

Community Nurse / Midwife Drop in clinic NO appointment required 

GP Clinic Appointments contact Great Southern Aboriginal Health 98216370 

Child Health including Immunisations Appointments only call 98272290 

Social Work Drop in & appointments. For appointments call  98216222 

Physiotherapy Appointments only. Call 98216222 

DESMOND A program for people with Diabetes. To book into this program please call 98216222 

Telehealth By appointment only 
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CHIMNEY AND FLUE FIRES  

You may be thinking about organising your flu shot, but are your chimneys and flues ready for winter? 

 

Each winter, fire fighters attend many house fires due to ash, soot and combustion residue that has built up 

inside chimney flues. 

 

This residue can ignite causing a fire. In most cases you will see flames shooting out of the top of the    

chimney!  

 

To make sure your chimneys are ready, we recommend you:  

 

  Check the heater, fire place brickwork, chimney and flue before lighting 

your first fire of the year to make sure it is clean.  

  Look at purchasing some additives you can put in your fire while its 

burning that can help reduce residue build up (check out your local hardware 

store). 

  If your fireplace chimney is brick, check that the surrounding brickwork 

has not cracked. This can reduce the chance of a fire creeping through the 

course in back wall.  

   Ensure that your wood heaters are installed and maintained by a    

qualified  operator.  

 House fires can cause extensive property loss and damage. Most of 

these are accidental and preventable – so take action now to minimise your 

risk.  

 

For more information on Chimneys and Flues visit www.dfes.wa.gov.au and you can also download the 

Home Heating Safety factsheet.  

CRANBROOK MENS SHED 

At long last we have finished the floor in of workshop, special thanks to a number of supporters including  

Elders for the generous support in supplying the cement, Cranbrook Shire for providing some blue metal and 

delivering our roadbase, Matt Roberts for his generous donation of sand and the use of his ‘helicopter’,  

Hanson Quarry for their donation of roadbase and the able bodied men from Pardelup Prison who visited 

twice and first levelled the roadbase and then mixed the cement for the floor, wheel barrowed into position 

and then screeded it nice and level.  Well done to Laurie on his expert use of the ‘helicopter’ which resulted 

in a fantastic finish on our new concrete floor.  In addition to completing the fancy concrete floor the boys 

have been working on a project for the shire and all going well this will be revealed in the next week or two, I 

feel sure Sam and Toni will be very happy with the finished project.  Now the workshop floor has been  

completed, and with the return of Kevin from his trip up north, we will be starting work on our next Shed  

improvement, the installation of our kitchenette.  We will be holding our AGM on Thursday the 2nd of August, 

starting at 0830, after our usual bacon and egg toasted sandwiches at 0800. Our AGM will be followed by our 

monthly meeting and I encourage any men from the community to either call in for breakfast and have a  

listen to what’s happening, or call in during the day for a cuppa and a chat. We are always looking to  

encourage more men into the Shed and we welcome the opportunity to show our great Shed off to any  

visitors. If you would like any info please contact Steve Palin 0429942825 or John De Burgh 0419957962 or 

just drop in on a Thursday. 

https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/safetyinformation/fire/fireinthehome/pages/chimneysandflues.aspx
https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/safetyinformation/fire/fireinthehome/FireintheHomeFactsheets/DFES-Home-Fire-Safety-Fact-Sheet4-Home-Heating-Safety.pdf
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Circulation of over 500 printed copies in the 

Tambellup and Broomehill District, State-Wide 

subscribers and electronic downloads.    Proudly 

brought to you by the Tambellup Community 

Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup  and 

Generous Community Donors: 

Len and Sonia Witham 

Kerry Sprigg 

Garry and Kate Sheridan 

Beth Trezona 

Jon and June Bradshaw 

Mrs Nora Wingrave 

D. G. Cook 

Mike and Ros Collins 

Brian and Jane Taylor 

Tambellup Hotel 

 

 

The 5 Things That Are Wrongly Placed In 

Recycling  

1. Recycling items wrapped in or placed in a 

plastic bag( all goes to waste) 

2. Textiles, clothing and shoes 

3. Electronic waste ( anything electrical) 

4. Polystyrene ( meat trays, veggie trays etc) 

5. Nappies (really, who would think you can 

recycle these!) 

 

Items Which Should Be Placed In          

Recycling Bin 

1. Plastic containers (lid OFF and rinsed) 

2. Glass and ceramics - whole and broken 

3. Paper, glossy magazines, junk mail and 

cardboard products. 

4. Metals such as steel and aluminium cans 

and tins. 

Follow these simple steps to stop  

legitimate recycling items go to land fill 

as they are contaminated once the 

wrongly placed recycling items are 
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   Red Hatters  ......... 

we meet every first Tuesday of the 
month, just for friendship, fun and      
fellowship.  If anyone is interested 
(of the more mature years!) please 
contact Helen Bignell 98 241270 
for any info.   

 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of 
each month usually  

commencing at 1.30p.m.  All 
welcome.   

 

On the third Tuesday of the 
month the Garden Club holds 
Floral Art Workshops - just the 

very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  

To the Editor 
  
I am in need of help from your readers. I have emailed you because I am told that the area of  
Tunney falls within several shire boundaries. 
  
My story is……. 
  
My Great Great Grandmother Elizabeth Hutton Nee Churchill remarried after her husband’s death. 
She married Thomas Norton. In 1871 they had a son Samuel John Norton. 
  
According to family stories, in about 1880 Thomas Norton was travelling with Samuel near  
Kojonup. They stopped to camp by a stream for the night at a place called “Tunney”. The people 
who lived there (their name not recorded) asked young Samuel up to their house for the night to 
play with their children. Thomas Norton agreed but said that if Samuel wasn’t back at camp by a 
certain time in the morning he would leave without him. When Samuel arrived early the next  
morning his father had left without him. The family he had spent the night with raised him with their 
own children. 
  
According to family notes, Elizabeth was inconsolable when Thomas returned without Samuel. He 
refused to collect Samuel and they separated. Elizabeth’s son from her first marriage Thomas 
Giles Hutton located Samuel and they stayed in contact. Thomas Giles Hutton visited Samuel 
when he was in hospital just prior to his death. Samuel Norton never married. Samuel died in the 
Kojonup District Hospital on the 22 July 1932. In the West Australian paper dated 30 July 1932 his 
death as recorded: 
  
I have tried to find out where Samuel was buried and the name of the wonderful family who took 
him in without success. I have written to your paper in the hope that among your readers maybe 
there is someone who can tell me more about where Samuel now rests and about the kind family 
who took him. 
  
Shellie Cummings 
shellie@cummings.id.au 

mailto:shellie@cummings.id.au
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Central Great Southern  

Hockey Association 
4 August Tambellup 

12.15  D Grade BH v KO 

  D Grade TA v KA Red 

2.00  Men  WO1 v TA1 

  Women BH v TA 

3.30  Men  KO v BH 

  Men  TA2 v WO2 

11 August Kojonup 

12.15  D Grade BH vs WO 

    TA vs KO 

2.00  Women WO vs BH 

3.30  Women KO vs TA 

  Men  TA1 vs WO2 

  Men  WO1 vs TA2 

18 August Broomehill 

9.30  D Grade BH vs KA Red 

11.00  D Grade KA Blue vs TA 

12.30  Men  TA2 vs KO 

2.00  Women KO vs BH 

3.30  Women TA vs KA 

  Men  WO2 vs BH 

25 August Kojonup 

12.15  D Grade BH vs TA 

2.00  Men  WO1 vs BH 

3.30  Men  TA1 vs KA 

  Women TA vs WO 

1 September Katanning 

9.30  D Grade BH vs KA Blue 

11.00  D Grade WO vs TA 

2.00  Men  TA1 vs KO 

  Women BH vs KA 

3.30  Men  TA2 vs BH 

    

Broomehill Golf Club 
4  Stroke (Count putts) 

5  New Golfers Day 

11  Stableford 

18  Stableford 

24-26 SDGA Championships @ BH 

**Don’t forget FREE childminding Saturday  

afternoons for players. Bookings to Brant  

0409 086 093** 

 

Tambellup Golf Club 
4  Stableford 

11  Club day Par 

18 Stroke—3rd Championship qualifying round 

25  Stableford 

1 Sept Russell Sheild PPDO 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 
 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 

or Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 
RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
   Black & White  Colour  
Full Page (A4) $75    $150  
1/2 Page  $40    $80 
1/4 Page  $20    $40 
Business card size $12 
Local only Business card size is FREE—However donations are 

greatly appreciated. 
 
Topics is proudly produced by your local Community Resource 

Centre. 
**Free ads and community news submissions may be reduced 

in size. 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

**ATTENTION LOCAL BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business advert in Topics? 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

Tambellup Playgroup  

“Our Favourite Recipes” Cookbook 

Available at the Tambellup Post 

Office—$20  

 

 

Dining room suite (wooden) 
8 padded chairs, Square table 

$400 
 

 2 x stools, $60 

 

 Please call Bill Gates 98241 731 
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Broomehill Central Fire 
Brigade  

Electric/gas spit cooker 
FOR HIRE 

Supply your own gas 
bottle 

Cost is $50.00 
Contact Neil on 

0417939684 

 

FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE IN 
YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 
Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of feel-

ings and situations. 
 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 

PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335 
T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636 

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—
www.southernagcare.org.au 
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2790 

Make your local Tambellup store your ‘one stop’ shop for your merchandise                 

requirements with proven backup sales & service. 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY 

LOCAL SERVICE                                                       

8am -5pm MON-FRI                                                                                    

PH 08 98251430   FAX 08 98251432                   

MOB  0427 251 207 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

 

Merchandise      Livestock       Insurance       Wool       Real Estate           
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                  

BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 
 

0403 381 428 

T 9824 1694 

F 9824 1750 

Email mlc51@ymail.com 
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Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

 Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

 Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

 Cooked breakfast available 
 Fresh Bread 

 Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 
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Would you like to submit 

something into  

TOPICS? 

 

Its easy!! 

 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand into the Tambellup CRC, 

Broomehill or Tambellup Shire  

Office. 

Or for further information contact Kristy  

0417 986 653 

 

AUGUST 
4 Hockey in TA 

6-8 Breast Screen Van TA 

7 TA Deli Public Meeting 

9 My Health Record Info Session 

9 TA CWA 

10 TA Primary School P&C Quiz Night 

13 TA Tennis AGM 

15 Mobility and Wellness Class Start 

15 BH Play in the Park 

16 Seniors Soup and Sweets @ CRC 

16 Council Meeting 

24 TA Fish and Chips 

24-26 SDGA Men's Golf @ BH 

30 TA Library visiting Author 

31 Chem clear registrations due 

31 BH Coffee and Chat 

 

SEPTEMBER 
4 TA CRC Approved Bar Manager Course 

15 TA Lions Skin Clinic Van 


